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Weather It is feeling much more autumnal now and rainy weather is becoming more frequent. This is a good time to 
remind everyone of the importance of a warm and waterproof coat. We will try to be outside as much as possible, 
and especially for playtimes, lunchtimes and Forest School, unless the rain really is torrential. 

Parent Consultation Meetings For all classes, except for Magpie Class, our Parent Consultation meetings this term are 
planned for Wednesday 18th and Thursday 19th October. For Magpie Class only meetings will be on Tuesday 17th and 
Thursday 19th October. At this time of the year, these meetings are to discuss about how pupils have been settling into school 
and their behaviour and attitudes to learning. Opportunities to review work and progress will take place at the mid-year 
meetings. Appointments will be available to parents from this Friday evening when you will receive an email inviting you to book 
in to see your child’s class teacher. If your child accesses The Hive, there are no formal appointments for this but Mrs 
Finlay-Black will be available if you would like to pop in for a brief chat. The Hive is accessed from our Year 4 corridor. There will 
be no Thursday Clubs on the 19th due to parent consultations. 

PTA AGM Our PTA AGM meeting is tomorrow at 7pm in the junior school hall. iIt would be great to see as many parents as 
possible there. Our PTA do a marvellous job organising many events for both the infant and junior schools and these raise 
much needed and important funds for our schools. We hope to see you there! 

HEALTH & SAFETY NOTICE: Please be aware that dogs are not allowed on school grounds (except assistance 
dogs). We are also a non-smoking site. Bikes and scooters are not to be ridden on site and the play equipment is for 
the use of Portway Junior School pupils only whilst under staff supervision. Children should not be using the play 
equipment before or after school.

Regular Bedtimes  Everyone who works with children know that those who come to school tired are far less likely to be able to 
concentrate and, therefore, make good progress. Regular and consistent bedtime routines are vital for children and this 
includes clear rules on any TV/games machines, etc in bedrooms and when they can or cannot be used. This is, of course, an 
area that can cause conflict at times so it’s not always easy but we owe it to our children to set clear routines. There is a 
dedicated charity and details can be found at  www.thechildrenssleepcharity.org.uk but there is lots of good advice on the 
internet, a link to the NHS site about the importance of sleep is here - NHS and sleep. 

Reading at Home Many thanks to everyone who has been reading with their children at home over the 
summer and at the start of term. Despite all of the technology changes in our society, reading is more important 
than ever. When children see adults reading and writing in everyday life – reading for pleasure, sharing a story 
with them, using a recipe, making a shopping list, writing a birthday card, browsing the web, reading street 
signs or reading and writing emails – it teaches them that reading and writing are important skills. We know 
finding time is difficult these days, but it really does make a huge difference if you can find time to read with 
your son or daughter. Actually, just the fact of spending ‘quality time’ together when reading helps the 
parent/child bond and children love to know you are interested in them and want to spend time with them. The 
primary years slip by very quickly but those times reading with our children will stay with them forever. Please 
try and find the time if you possibly can.

Road safety We realise that getting to and from school can be challenging 
and very busy, especially 
the closer you are to our site. In 
assembly this week, we remembered
the road safety rules and talked 
about how to keep ourselves safe 
when we are walking, especially to 
and from school. Please help us to 
keep our children safe by driving and parking safely around the site.

 Miss Windross 

Telephones We have a temporary solution to our phone lines now and this seems to be working for us all. Absences can be 
reported on the absence lines as usual. We have had technicians in school this week and they hope to install a fully functioning 
set of phones for us before half term. Hopefully then, things will be completely back to normal. Thanks for you understanding 
and patience with this situation. 

Year 4 Hooke Court 
Yesterday via email we sent a Google Form 

requesting your child’s medical information and 
emergency contact information whilst we are 

away. 
Please click here if you did not receive it. Please 

complete it as soon and as thoroughly as you 
can. Thank you 

Thank you for all the harvest festival donations. The Foodbank were very appreciative.

http://www.thechildrenssleepcharity.org.uk
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/baby/health/sleep-and-young-children/
https://forms.gle/RjbYvFe5xYHxGAvX9


Key Dates 
18th & 19th Oct Parent Consultation Meetings 
23rd - 27th Oct Autumn half term holiday 
Mon 13th Nov Individual pupil photographs 
Tues 14th Nov Pupil flu immunisations 
22nd - 24th Nov Y4 Hooke Court residential trip 
Fri 15th Dec School finishes for Christmas holidays 
Tuesday 2nd Jan School closed to pupils for staff training 
Wed 3rd Jan Spring term starts for all pupils 

Inset dates for  2023/2024
Friday 1st September Monday 6th November 
Tuesday 2nd January Friday 23rd February 

Monday 3rd June 
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International Day Of Peace 
On Thursday 21st September representatives from Portway 
Junior School joined other schools from within Andover at 

Andover Trees, in Harmony Woods to celebrate International 
Peace Day. As a Jane Goodall Roots and Shoots school, we 

were invited to mark the day by flying a Dove, the widely 
recognised symbol of peace, through the forest. We were then 
guided to the centre of the forest where we decorated paper 
doves and shards of wood. The doves were then hung in the 

‘Oak Circle’ and the shards of wood placed around a tree which 
was earlier planted by the Mayor of Andover. 

The children were fantastic representatives for the school and as 
ever, wore the uniform with pride. We are Proud to be Portway 
and will continue to attend events such as this, as citizens 
of our world, and our commitment to community projects. 
Thank you to Mr Pearmain for arranging the trip. 

Staying safe online 
Online games can be a great way for children and young people to keep busy and stay in touch with friends and 
family but it's important that they play safely. If your child plays games online, please be aware of the age ratings of 
the games they play - what is suitable for an older child may not be suitable for a younger one. A number of online 
games also offer children the opportunity to ‘meet up’ with others they don’t know online and this puts children at risk 
of grooming or online abuse. Further information about this can be found on the NSPCC website  and the blue links 
below will give some further guidance. 

Top tips are: 
Check the games content - the age rating is provided by PEGI and will 
give you an idea of who a game is suitable for 
Change settings - all games consoles have settings that prevent children 
from accessing inappropriate games. You can also set limits for how long children
play for. 
Talk to your child - find out what games they enjoy and see if you can play 
together. Agree which ones are appropriate
Make a family agreement - this would establish some rules involving screen time and/or game playing time.  

Social Media 
Don’t forget that you can follow us on 
X, formerly Twitter - @portwayjunior - and/or join our closed
Facebook group (PortwayJuniorSchool). 

These are for parents only and are a way to share some news 
snippets from school rather than a formal communication 
route as we do not check it often. 
Please contact the school office with any queries.

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/online-games/
https://pegi.info/page/tips-parents
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/parental-controls/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/talking-child-online-safety/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/globalassets/documents/online-safety/online-safety---downloadable-resources/cso_familyagreement_interactive_jan2022.pdf
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